
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Students & former students 
FROM: Prof. Thaddeus Pope 
RE:  Letters of recommendation 
 
 
I am happy to provide letters of recommendation for graduate school and 
employment.  My regular practice is to have the applicant write a first 
draft of the letter.   
 
I do this, because you can highlight the professional and personal 
biographical details that you think the reader wants to know about.  You 
can better link to emphasize other things that I might not even know 
about.  In short, you can best tailor the letter to the intended audience. 
 
In your draft, be sure to recite the bases for my assessment of your work 
(e.g. in 2 courses, RA).  And be as concrete as possible in describing 
specific accomplishments (e.g. got an A, co-authored an article).  There 
are some other useful tips in the attached article from the September 
2013 issue of National Jurist.   
 
Err on the side of writing a too-strong recommendation letter.  I will edit 
your draft for content, style, and format.  It is easier for me to cut 
details than to create them.       






